At A Public Meeting

            of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

                                 On the 5th day of April, 2010

Roll Call:              Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
       George A. Woolsey, Councilman 

        

                                           Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                                
       Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman    

        


       Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman


Also Present:
       Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                                
       James W. Osborne, Town Engineer




       Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                           Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:04 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

            The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE

The pledge of allegiance to the flag was led by Lisa Cucuzza and Virginia Smith both students at Wallkill High School. 

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA

There were no additions or deletions for this agenda. 

4. COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS

Theresa Young, of Mill Street referred to item number 10C on the agenda and asked who will be discharging into the lake.

James Osborne, said there is a proposed commercial development in the Town of Plattekill just of Route 32 north on the Town of Newburgh Town line. This item was put on the agenda to ask the Board to insure that the developer will be required to have wastewater treatment for the sewage that discharges into the Quassaick Creek north of the Chadwick Lake Reservoir.
5.
ANIMAL CONTROL:

A.
T-94 Withdrawal
Supervisor Booth said Animal Control is requesting to withdraw funds from the T-94 account to pay for veterinary bills submitted by Flannery Animal Hospital for the month of February in the amount of $1,804.00. The balance in this account after this withdrawal is made will be $90,838.72. 
It was the overall decision of the Board to withdrawal this item from this agenda. 


B.
Purchase of Computer
Supervisor Booth said the computer at Animal Control has been repaired several times and the Town has been advised by a computer repair vendor that it is not cost effective to have it fixed.  
Councilman Piaquadio said this computer is an older model and the hard drive has failed. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to make a withdrawal from the Computer Reserve fund not to exceed $1,200.00 for the purchase of a new Dell Optiplex 960 MT computer for Animal Control. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked why Animal Control needs this type of computer. 
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Councilman Piaquadio said this model computer has been purchased for the Water Department and it is his opinion it would be beneficial to have the Town Computers uniformed. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – no; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 1 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the purchase of an OptiPlex 960 Minitower Base computer for Animal Control. The purchase will not exceed $1,200.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – no; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 1 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

6.
PARKS AND RECREATION: Town of New Windsor Trolley Request

Supervisor Booth said the Town of New Windsor has requested to use the Town of Newburgh’s two trolleys and one truck with a drive for their Memorial Day Parade. The Town has lent the Town of New Windsor our Trolley’s for several years. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated March 12, 2010, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to allow the Town of New Windsor to use two of the Town’s trolleys and one truck with a driver for their Memorial Day Parade that will be held on Sunday, May 23rd. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

7.
POLICE DEPARTMENT:

A.     Police Officers (2) Military Activation

Supervisor Booth said Police Officer Elcian Torres and Police Officer Anthony Zebrowski, who both are enlisted in the Military National Guard, will have their military status activated. Supervisor Booth asked the Town Board to supplement their salaries by paying the difference between their military pay and their base civilian pay while they are on active duty.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated March 22, 2010 submitted by Chief of Police John Mahoney to provide Officer Elcian Torres and Officer Anthony Zebrowski the supplemental difference between their military pay and their regular pay as Police Officers. This will be effective from April 4, 2010 through October 31, 2010. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 


B.     Purchase of Computer

Supervisor Booth said Chief John Mahoney is requesting to purchase scheduling software for the Police Department. This software is multifunctional software designed specifically for Public Safety Agencies. It consolidates both scheduling and time management functions and allows for computer generated reports on a wide range of administrative oversight. Presently the Police Department is manually tracking scheduling and other related functions. The Town of New Windsor Police Department has been utilizing this software since 2002 and has indicated that it has been very effective in the administration of their Department.
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MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated March 12, 2010, submitted by Chief of Police John Mahoney to purchase Jiva Soft at a cost of $4,499.00. The funds will come from Capital Account number 3120.2. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

8. 
CODE ENFORCEMENT: Request for Temporary Residence (Mobile Home)

Supervisor Booth said there is a request from Ralph Griffin, whose home was damaged in a recent snow storm, to bring a temporary trailer on his property while repairs are being done on his home. 


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated March 22, 2010, submitted by Tilford Stiteler, Code Compliance Supervisor, for the placement of a 10 X 39 foot at 218 Fostertown Road (20-1-28) owned by Robert Griffin for a six month period while repairs are being done to his home.  The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

9.
HOTEL - MOTEL TAX RESOLUTION

Supervisor Booth said the Town first introduced a Resolution in 2001 to approve the Home Rule Request for a special State Act to Amend the Tax Law in relation to the imposition of a Hotel and Motel Tax in the Town of Newburgh requesting legislative action. Orange County has been successful with having this tax passed. 


Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, memo stated: “A bill was not introduced in the 2009 legislative session nor has one been introduced in 2010 by either Senator Larkin or Assemblyman Skartados. The last time the bill was introduced for Newburgh was by Assemblyman Kirwan in the 2007-2008 Assembly sessions. The bill introduced by Assemblywoman Calhoun for the Town of Woodbury in 2009 authorizing a tax of up to 5 percent, A1793 in the other hand, is still pending and was referred to the Ways and Means Committee in January.” 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of Town Board Approving Home Rule Request For An Act To Amend The Tax Law In Relation To The Imposition Of A Hotel And Motel Tax In The Town Of Newburgh And Requesting Legislative Action. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey asked everyone in the audience to support and help with the passing of this Local Law. Mr. Woolsey said the Town of Newburgh was the first to support the Hotel Motel Tax which has been passed by the Senate but not the Assembly. This Local Law did pass for the County. The revenue received from this tax is only used by the County the Town of Newburgh does not receive any of that tax money. Councilman Woolsey said the Town of Newburgh keeps resubmitting this Local Law. The Town of Newburgh provides a lot of services for the hotels and motels located in the Town and it is his opinion that the Town should receive money from this tax to help offset what the taxpayers are paying for these services.


Councilwoman Greene congratulated Councilman Woolsey for resubmitting this Local Law every year and working so hard to try to have it passed.   
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

PUBLIC TOWN BOARD MEETING     APRIL 5, 2010     PAGE 4

10.
ENGINEERING:

            A.     Chadwick Lake Dam Engineering Service to Address New D.E.C.      

         Regulations

James Osborne, Town Engineer, said he was authorized by the Town Board to solicit cost proposals from three different engineers. The proposals would address the document requirements that are required by the new DEC regulations for Chadwick Lake Dam. The quotes were as follows:


CHA



$62,500.00


O’Brien & Gere
$31,500.00 to $54,000.00


S & W - GHD             $62,000.00

He reviewed the scope of services delineated in each proposal and found that each of them addresses the documentation requirements of the new regulations. Each of the proposals includes a Safety Inspection, but the O’Brien & Gere (OBG) and Stearns & Wheeler – GHD (SWGHD) has included the additional step of performing an Engineering Assessment of the dam. Therefore, based on cost, he is recommending that the Town Board select O’Brien & Gere. He said it is important to note that the full cost of the O’Brien & Gere proposal will only be necessary if sufficient engineering analysis for the Dam Assessment is not on record with the NYSDEC. Because the Town upgraded the spillway and earthen dam in 1997 to meet the spillway capacity deficiencies identified in the Army Corps of Engineers in a Phase 1 assessment, the slope stability analysis necessary for a Dam Assessment may be on file. This will be determined by the record search conducted as part of the Safety inspection.  

Councilman Woolsey asked how this project be paid for. 


Mr. Osborne said there are funds available for this project in the Inter Fund Transfer Line and he will transfer the funds to the Consulting Account for the Water Department. He said the reports for the Chadwick Lake Dam are due by August 2010.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated April 1, 2010, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, to accept the proposals submitted by O’Brien & Gere for the Chadwick Lake Dam Project. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey said this project was mandated by the State and the Town does not receive any funds to pay for this project. He said a Hotel/Motel Tax would help to offset these costs. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 


B.      Authorize Clark Patterson Engineering To Finalize Bid Documents and          
  

Approve Construction Engineering Service For The Grand Avenue  


North Culvert

Mr. Osborne said the Town has the necessary easements to repair the Grand Avenue North Culvert, which has been a long process. He is asking the Town Board to approve 

Task 2: Authorizing Clark Patterson Associates to undertake the bidding services with will include: 

1. Preparation of a revised engineering cost estimates.


2. Arrangement with a local printer to prepare 10 sets of biding documents


    (the printer will invoice the Town directly)


3. Preparation of an advertisement for bids


4. Attend the pre-bid walk through and bid opening.


5. Review bids 


6. Reference and a recommendation for bid award.
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Task 3: Is associated with construction related services including a Construction Administration Phase and a Construction Observation Phase.

Under the Construction Administration (Phase 1) Services Clark Patterson Assoc. proposes the following:


1. Attend contract signing and pre-construction meeting.


2. Review shop drawings and product / material submittals.


3. Review and verify contractor’s application for payment.


4. Prepare a punch list and letter of substantial completion.

Under the Construction Observation (Phase 2) Services Clark Patterson Assoc. proposes to charge an hourly rate of $110.00 per hour for the following:

1. Perform periodic on-site construction observation.

2. Prepare and submit weekly Engineer’s Field Report 

3. For the purposes of this proposal, CPA has assumed a construction period of one hundred calendar days. 

4. CPA will coordinate with the Town and perform a minimum of two site visits per week during this time period. It may be necessary to perform more frequent or even full time construction observation during critical stages of construction and to monitor potential easement encroachment by the contractor. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve task 1, task 2 and task 3 of the Clark Patterson Associates proposal dated September 20, 2007 for the Grand Avenue North Culvert Replacement. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

C.      Letter To Town Of Plattekill Planning Board Regarding Discharging
          Into Chadwick Lake
Mr. Osborne said he previously prepared a memo for the Town Board to review to let know about the proposed commercial development in Plattekill just off of Route 32 north of the Town of Newburgh Town line. Since that memo he has drafted a letter with the help of Mark Taylor, the Town Attorney, addressed to the Plattekill Planning Board identifying the Town of Newburgh’s concerns. The letter was cc. to J. Merriman, NYSDEC – Region 3, E. Sims, O.C.D.O.H., J. Egitto, CAMO Pollution Control, Senator William Larkin and Assemblyman Frank Skatardos.
(see attached letter)

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to authorize Supervisor Booth to sign the letter dated March 31, 2010 Re: Ponesse Site Plan (Teakettle Court) and send it to the Town of Plattekill Planning Board. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
11.
ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTATIONS


Supervisor Booth announced the April 14th Audit/Workshop Meeting will be cancelled due to scheduling conflicts with the majority of the Town Board Members. The audit will be conducted at the Town Board Meeting that will be held on April 19th.


Councilman Piaquadio said a slide show of all of the Presidents of the United States is on the Town web site home page. 
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Councilwoman Greene congratulated the Recreation Department for the success of the Town’s Easter Egg Hunt. She said that there were approximately 400 children who participated in the egg hunt and it was a great success. 


Town Clerk Zarutskie announced the Clerk’s Office will be open Saturday April 10th from 9:00 a.m. until noon. 

12.
PUBLIC COMMENTS
Bill Zoutis, Kings Hill Road, said that through the years there have been weight restriction signs on Kings Hill Road. It has come to his attention that the weight limit has been lifted. The Town of Montgomery sent the residents on the road a certified letter stating the weight limit was lifted but he did not receive anything from the Town of Newburgh. He is opposed to the lifting of the weight limit and it is his opinion that it will not benefit the Town of Newburgh residents and he has concerns with the cost of the upkeep of the road if the restriction is lifted. He is also concerned with the quality of life changing for the residents living on Kings Hill Road and their safety. He asked if the Town Board could do anything to stop the lifting of the weight limit on this road. 
Supervisor Booth said he is not aware of the Town lifting any weight limits on Town Roads recently. 
Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said the Town Code indicates that there was a restriction for Kings Hill Road that was repelled in June of 2001. 

Mr. Zoutis asked the Town Board to reconsider reinstating the weight limit for Kings Hill Road. 

Peter Calvano, Kings Hill Road, said on March 10th he received a certified letter from the Town of Montgomery. He brought the letter to Town Hall for the Supervision and the Town Engineer to review. It is his hope that the Town will back him with the lifting of the weight limit. The person applying for the special variance permit to mine shale on his property that is located off of Kings Hill Road in the Town of Montgomery. The trucks will travel Kings Hill Road to Rock Cut Road and onto their destination. It is his understanding that Rock Cut Road had a weight permit put on it in 1988. He said only the Town of Newburgh residents will be affected with the extra truck traffic. There was a resolution passed to change the weight limit on Kings Hill Road on June 19, 2001. Notification of this letter was advertised in the local newspapers but the residents living on Kings Hill Road were not notified by mail. He said the weight limit signs are still posted on Kings Hill Road and asked the Town Board how he goes about reestablishing the three ton limit on Kings Hill Road.

Supervisor Booth said the Local Law rescinding the weight limit will have to be amended. He suggested a petition be prepared and signed and present it to the Town Board. This would start the process. Supervisor Booth said the Town will address the Town of Montgomery requesting updates with the special variance permit in order for the Town to stay abreast of what is going on. 
Councilman Woolsey said that a petition is very important in this matter because when this Local Law was passed in 2001 there was no opposition. 

Councilwoman Greene said the next Town Board Meeting is April 19th and the Meeting for the Town of Montgomery will be held on April 15th. She asked what can be done. 
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Supervisor Booth said he will send a letter to the Town of Montgomery Supervisor and their Town and Planning Boards requesting that they postpone their decision until the Town of Newburgh has time to review this matter. 
Mr. Calvano said Kings Hill Road is not built for heavy trucks. It will be a safety and noise issue if fully loaded trucks use the road. Since the trucks are not allowed to use the Montgomery portion of the road this issue will only affect the Town of Newburgh residents. 

Bill Corbin, Fleetwood Drive, said he is familiar with the portion of Kings Hill Road in question. It is his opinion that it would be unsafe to have large trucks using this road. He asked how this road would compare with the specifications of today’s standards.

Mr. Osborne said the industrial road specifications for the Town of Newburgh would not meet the todays specifications. 

Mr. Corbin said it would be to the Town’s best interest to reinstate the three ton weight limit on Kings Hill Road because it does not meet specifications. He asked if it was the standard process for the next step to be having a petition signed and how many signatures are required.

Supervisor Booth said there is no standard amount of signatures needed for a petition in order to take action. 

Mr. Corbin asked if there is a mandatory policy, as there is with zoning, to send letters to residents within 500 feet of the property and who is responsible for issuing  the letters.  

Mr. Taylor said there is a voluntary policy of the Town that they notify property owners within 500 feet of the zoning map change. The Town is reimbursed for the mailing by the petitioner.   
Mr. Corbin asked if the computer that will be purchase for the Police Department will require a copy of office suite.

Councilman Piaquadio said the Town will not be purchasing the office suite for this computer. 

Mr. Corbin said it is his opinion that the Town does not pay employees that are in the line of fire enough. He would like to see the Town pay employees who are in the military service their salary for the first six months. He then asked if the Town could bundle their projects to meet the criteria for a grant. 

Mr. Osborne said the Federal Government allocated the States grant money to give out at their discretion. The State used an existing planning organization for the entire region that manages highway projects. In order for a Town road to qualify for TIPS it has to be federally clarified. The Town has eight qualified roads. He said bridges 20 feet or larger qualify for the TIPS program anything smaller is considered a culvert. Mr. Osborne said the Town has bundled projects in order to have them qualify for grant money. 
Margaret Gaydos, Marley Circle, asked how the police software will enhance the scheduling. 

PUBLIC TOWN BOARD MEETING     APRIL 5, 2010     PAGE 8

Councilman Bello said the scheduling software will take care of scheduling for the Police Department. The program eliminates writing things in a book and it will all be done in this program. All information will be accessible to Police Personnel through a terminal that will list all of the time available to them. This program will also assist in payroll preparation.  
Ms. Gaydos said she thinks this is a great idea. She asked Councilman Woolsey the percentage of tax the Town will receive if the Hotel Motel Tax Local Law is passed. She asked if there are any other Towns in Orange County that are receiving a Hotel Motel tax. 

Councilman Woolsey said originally the Town was asking for 4%, but when a law for the Motel Hotel Law was passed for the County taking 5% of the tax the Town decided to ask for 2%. The County is not sharing any of the tax revenue with any of the Towns, but he has been told that they will support the Town to help pass a Local Law for this tax. At present there are not any Towns in Orange County collecting this tax, but they are interested in doing so. 

Ms. Gaydos asked if there has been any progress with the union contracts. 

Supervisor Booth said there are scheduled meetings, one of them being today. 

Ms. Gaydos asked the status of the Exeter Law Suit. 

Mr. Taylor said the defense council for the Town has filed a motion to dismiss certain claims in Exeter’s filing. They have not yet received a response. 

Ms Gaydos asked if PERMA was retained and if there is a particular department causing these claims. She asked if the Town is taking actions to reduce these claims. 

Supervisor Booth said PERMA was retained and the Town has been working with our Safety Committee especially OSCA Safety Standards and the service departments. The Town has talked to PERMA to utilize their service. 
Ann Fisher, Balmville, she thanked everyone for their support during Bud’s recent illness. She does not understand how the Town of Montgomery could issue an impact or an environmental assessment for mining in a residential area. 
Mr. Taylor said the site has a long history and certain areas of the property were formally used for a mine. Any approval process by the Town of Montgomery and the DEC would have involved an environmental review.  
Mrs. Fisher asked how someone could sit on a board and say that mining would not affect the quality of life and the environment in a residential area. 
Mr. Calvano said when the weight limit signs are removed it will allow anyone driving a truck to use Kings Hill Road as a short cut from Rock Cut Road to Plains Road. He said this is a safety issue. 

Bill Corbin asked if this Board can impose a temporary resolution to reinstate the weight limit or a size restriction on Kings Hill Road due to the fact that this road does not meet Town standards.    

Mr. Taylor said the Town in the pass imposed temporary weight limits on Town Roads but it would require a public hearing to as establishing a local law.  
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Mr. Corbin said he records the Town Board meeting and offered a copy of his tape to the Town to serve as a public record. 

Patricia Williams, Meadow Hill, said she is still receiving a notice that the Town of Newburgh CWD does not meet treatment requirements and the water system is currently in violation of drinking water standards. Ms. Williams asked if the Town would also include in the water bill an update of the progress of the water treatment plant and if it is proceeding on schedule. She also asked why there is a delay with signing the contract for CAMO Pollution and asked why it has not been renewed as of yet. It is Ms. Williams opinion that it would be more cost effective for the Town to hire someone to do the work that CAMO is doing. 
Supervisor Booth said that several Board Members have asked for additional information on other companies who would be able to supply the same professional management to the Town’s Water Department. He said the Board is discussing if the contract should be for one, three or five years. 
Councilman Bello said he has made a request to do a comparative cost anyalis of hiring in house employees as opposed to hiring a vendor. He will have the numbers in a couple of weeks.  
Lisa Cuccuza, Clintondale New York, said this is her first Town Board Meeting and asked if the computer purchase for Animal Control passed since one of the Board Members voted against it. 
Supervisor Booth explained that most motions need to have the majority of the vote in order to pass, which this motion had. There are certain motions that require a super majority vote but that is not the case for this motion.
Ms. Cuccuza said six years ago she lived on Wells Road, in the Town of Newburgh, which also allows trucks use. Her neighbor was killed in a car accident caused by a truck. She agrees with the safety concerns the residences have that live on Kings Hill Road. Ms. Cuccuza said it is also dangerous for the children waiting for school buses.
13.       ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:33 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.  

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
Meeting adjourned at 8:33 p.m.

Submitted by

_____________________________                          _________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk 


Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
